Canyon Lake Forest POA  -  September 17, 2020 Meeting Minutes (Covid-19 Protocols followed)

Board Members Attending – Ruben Robledo, Bonnie Taylor, Amy Bonorden, Deon Royster
Board Members Absent – Monica Orms, Melissa Gonzales
Members Attending – 12

Motion to call meeting to order made by Ruben Robledo at 7:01 pm.  Motion seconded and passed.
August Meeting Minutes were made available at meeting and were also posted on-line for review.  Minutes were approved as issued by Amy Bonorden.
Reports given by Board of Directors and Actions presented for vote:
Ruben Robledo (filling in for Melissa Gonzales/pool/clubhouse) – The Pool remained closed for season due to Covid-19.  There was discussion about re-opening the Clubhouse for rental being that Gov. Abbott is now allowing 75% occupancy for most establishments.  The POA will be able to establish a set number for occupancy and have the clubhouse cleaned properly after each rental.  Motion was made to approve and seconded to re-open Clubhouse for rentals.  Motion passed.  
Deon Royster (Building and Compliance) – Three new building permits and additions to be voted and approved:  1659 Westview Court (addition), 544 Lake Forest (addition), 995 Eastview (new build).  Motion was made and seconded to approve new building and additions.  Motioned passed.  
Bonnie Taylor (filling in for Monica Orms/treasurer) -  Copies of the Statement of Financial Position and Financial Performance were provided for members.  We currently have 711 members and of those, 177 that are in arrears which puts us just over 75% in paid dues at this time. Of the 177 unpaid members, 113 of those owe for this year only, 23 owe for 2 years, 7 owe for 3 years and 34 owe 4 or more years.  Most of the last group either have liens in place already or we need to go ahead and file them before May of this next year if we haven't been able to collect before then. We would need to send "last chance" letters by Feb/March to file those in April.
New Business:
The floor was opened up for discussion about the condition of the side road that runs to the left of the clubhouse driveway and continues down toward the boat ramp.  It was discussed that the road actually should have never been established according to County Commissioner, Donna Eccleston.  That is why the county recently put up the cement blocks to stop access of vehicles through that entry point.  More discussion was also brought up about the existing “dirt” road that forks to the right of the clubhouse driveway from the Canyon Lake Forest Dr. access.  It was discussed that this road exists because of traffic caused by waterfront property owners wanting to access their property below Hillcrest Forest Dr. and it is not the POA’s responsibility to maintain a road that actually is not a road.
Old Business:
Bonnie Taylor is still working on organizing a Fall Clean Up campaign sometime in October or November.  The date will be posted on social media.
Meeting Adjourned:  7:53 pm
